Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

20 July 2006 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


John Griggs


Andy Smith 


Bob Scarfe

In attendance: Sean Pierce and Marten Medhurst

Apologies were received from Nick Fawcett, Jackie Mortiboy, and Councillor Bruce Claridge

Minutes of meeting held on 15 June 2006 were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes

Brook School Proposed Additional Mobile

Andy Smith has met with the Chairman of the School Governors. The school is seeking to pursue a planning application for another mobile unit. This new unit will be to accommodate existing school numbers.

Spelders Hill – grass verge

KCC Highways have now confirmed that within the next two weeks they will submit drawings to the Parish Council outlining plans to install posts on the grass verge and restore the pathway. 

Playground – barking replenishment

Delivery of the barking will be arranged for the middle of August and a working party will be on hand to complete this task.

Community Service Offenders – supervised workgroups

A group of community offenders did an excellent job of clearing the bank by the museum. Bob Scarfe reported that it was very worthwhile using this group. Undergrowth was cleared up to the brook. Trees outside the museum have been cut down. The chairman thanked Bob Scarfe for his involvement in the arrangements.

Signpost to the Village Hall 

Ashford Borough Council is investigating costings for the erection and supply of a signpost to the Village Hall. 

White Lines on the Corner of Brook Road

No reply has yet been received from Kent Highways regarding the possibility of white lines on the corner of Brook Road.

Nats Lane – Cars racing up the lane

John Griggs has informed ABC that the bridleway sign has been found in the field and needs re-instating. Stinging nettles have been removed from the area and ABC will concrete the sign back in place within the next couple of months. 

Entrance to Village Hall

The overgrown shrubs and weeds have now been clear and the chairman thanked Bob Scarfe for helping him with this task.

Village Hall – damaged drain

Sean Pierce and Martin Medhurst as chairman and treasurer of the Village Hall Committee reported to the Parish Council that the Village Hall Committee had invoices amounting to 


Page 697

just under £3,000.00 which had been incurred whilst investigating a blockage to the sewage drain from the Village Hall. 

The chairman informed the meeting that he had met with both these men at their request to discuss payment of these invoices. The Village Hall Committee believed that as the blockage was caused by a contractor employed by the Parish Council, then the Parish Council were responsible for the payment of the invoices. 

In order to be fair and to meet any responsibilities which may or may not be attributable to the Parish Council the chairman has referred this matter for legal advice. 

Imperial College, Wye

The chairman will meet with the Deputy Rector of Imperial College on Tuesday, 25 July. The chairman of Wye Parish Council will also be in attendance. The Deputy Rector has agreed to have this informal meeting, rather than a public meeting for Brook residents, as a public meeting has already taken place in Wye. 

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were Lawncare £110.00, Computer ink £14.97.  

Planning Applications

St Mary’s Church – reopening and glazing a sealed Norman window. 

Terry’s Wood Farm erection of an agricultural building – an appeal has been made against the refusal.  

Parking outside Schools

Bob Scarfe tabled a cutting from the Daily Express. A headmistress had resorted to naming and shaming lazy parents who persistently double parked outside the school. The headmistress feared that a child may be killed in the twice-daily snarl-up, as the school is on a hill and it was very difficult for drivers to have a clear view. The situation reached a head when an emergency vehicle could not get past the parked cars.  

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 17 August 2006 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
